From: I

Sent: 06 August 2015 15:36
To: McDougall, Alex
Cc: Harrison, Adam (Councillor); Madlani, Rishi (Councillor); Francis, Sabrina

(Coundillor); Vincent, Sue (Councillory; Planning;'keir.starmer.mp@parliament.uk;

I a1 cel Berlins
Subject: 112A Great Russell Street London WC1B 3NP - Application No. 2015/3605/P

Dear Mr. McDougall,

I am a permanent resident of Bedford Court Mansions WC2, which is adjacent to the
building subject to this Planning Application. I am writing to protest in the most
vigorous terms against this Application.

This is the second such bizarre and extremely unhealthy Application made by the St.
Giles Hotel. The idea of turning the car park into an underground hotel is beyond
horrendous on every level. Such an extension will be hazardous to the neighbourhood
and its people (not to mention visitors to London) and will affect the environment in
the most hideous manner. The listed buildings in the direct area will be put at risk
structurally; the pollution will affect people living and working in the area. The
nighttime traffic will increase exponentially and cause a huge disturbance for those
who live here. The air quality and noise pollution from the hotel's ventilation system
will increase enormously - already a problem to many here. The economic impact in
the area - creating a monster hotel underground - will be felt all over.

In sum, any company daring to think up such an horrendous scheme must realise the
adverse environmental impact on the area.

I would ask that you all reject this Application in the strongest terms. We shall do

everything possible to ensure that this scheme fails by vehemently protecting our

environment against such developer's unreasonable schemes, both now and in the
future.

I am happy to answer any questions you may have.
Yours faithfully,
Lisa Forrell

83 Bedford Court Mansions
London WC1B 3AE



